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Box 270 

Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 

Taryn Suttie - Shot Put attending IAAF 
World Championships -I wish I had a 
better update . I felt flat out there last 
night, struggled through the circle a bit 
and am quite disappointed in my perfor-
mance and distance. Circumstances were-
n't ideal as I spent the days leading up to 
competition in quarantine, fighting off the 
Norwalk virus that has been floating 
around the team hotel. Regardless I was 
still hoping for a 
better result, but it 
just wasn't there.  
The crowd and at-
mosphere however, 
were AMAZING! 
Thank You London! 
That, I will never 
forget. 

TOWN OF HANLEY 

HANLEY PUBLIC LIBRARY 
(A Division of the Wheatland  Regional Library) 

Tuesdays – 2:00pm – 6:00pm 
Wednesdays – 9:30am – 12:30pm 

Thursdays – 2:00pm – 6:00pm 

hanley.library@wheatland.sk.ca 

To submit ads, community news/events, thank you notes, etc., please 
email the Hanley Hermes at: hermes@townofhanley.ca  

GREG BRKICH, MLA 

ARM RIVER CONSTITUENCY 

 

102 Washington Avenue Phone: 1-800-539-3979 

P.O. Box 1077  E-mail: gregpbkich@sasktel.net 

Davidson, SK S0G 1A0 

 

The residents of the Elks Foundation Senior Housing would like to 
send out a special “Thank You”  to those who so graciously dropped 
off the garden vegetables. They were very much appreciated and   
enjoyed! 

mailto:townoffice@townofhanley.ca
http://www.townofhanley.ca/
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HANLEY PUBLIC LIBRARY 

(A Division of the Wheatland Regional Library)  
 

It has been a busy summer so far at the Hanley Public Library! 
The Summer Reading Program is in full swing, with many local kids reading up a 

storm!  As they read, the kids are able to earn cool prizes and have their name put in a 
draw for the Grand Prize of a Chapters Gift Card at the end of August.  

LEGO Club ran for the month of July and was very popular for many local kids!  As a 
result, the Library hosted a Lemonade Stand Fundraiser to raise funds to purchase 
LEGO to offer the Club on a permanent basis.  With the generous donations of our 

community, the Fundraiser was a huge success and the Library now has enough 
LEGO to run its own Club! 

Starting September 7th, LEGO Club will run every Thursday from 3:30-5:30pm 
for ages 5+. 

On behalf of the Hanley Library and its Board Members, we would like to send out a 
huge “Thank You!” to the following local businesses and people who have helped 

this summer: 
Trailbreak Services, Brightwater Insurance, Royal Bank of Canada: Hanley – Summer 

Reading Program Sponsorship 
Meagan Rhinehart, Noemi, Rebecca, David and Lukas – LEGO Lemonade Stand 

Fundraiser 
Edna Schmidt, Shannon Soshisky, Montana & Constantine Carpenter – LEGO Dona-

tions 

http://www.wheatland.sk.ca/
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TRANSFER STATION 
HOURS 

 

Summer hours:  

Starting April 6, 2017 

Tuesdays and Thurs-

days 

5 pm to 9 pm 

Saturdays 

10 am to 5 pm 

TRANSFER STATION INFORMATION NOTICE 
OF ITEMS ACCEPTED AT THE TOWN OF HANLEY TRANSFER STATION 

 

In accordance with our permit and Loraas Disposal the following items will NOT be accepted at the transfer     
station: 

 

1. Tires; 

2. Hazardous wastes of any kind: pesticides, chemicals which are radioactive, reactive, toxic, ignitable,          
corrosive, pathological, acidic, etc., or any waste which is otherwise listed as a hazardous or toxic substance; 

3. Petroleum, petroleum remains or by-products; 

4. Fuel tanks or oil barrels; 

5. Asbestos, concrete, rocks, wire; 

6. Petroleum contaminated soils; 

7. Automobiles and other large metal objects; 

8. Remains of or by-products of slaughter house operations; 

9. Liquid domestic sewage, used oil, liquid wastes and sludges generally; 

10. Liquid paints and solvents (dried material and empty cans are OK in the Loraas bin); 

11.  Acid-filled automotive batteries; 

12.  Propane tanks; 

13.  Any wood products treated with creosote (telephone poles, wooden pilings, railroad ties, etc.) 

 

There are designated areas for steel. ONLY TREES OR UNTREATED/UNPAINTED LUMBER MAY GO IN 
THE BURNING PIT. Contact the Town Office regarding bin rental. 

Lodge #153   Hanley, SK 

Regular Meetings Every 3rd Monday of Each Month 

   New members welcome! 

Info contact: Troy Dossleman 867-7719 or  Henry Peters 492-4609 

Bookings: Vicki McCormick 544-2554 

Hermes advertising policy 

Please be advised when placing an ad in the Hermes News Letter it is required by 
the person or organization to submit the article or ad as is.  We are not responsible 
for designing or making any changes.   

Advertising Fees B/W  Color 

Business Card  $25.  $35. 

¼ Page   $35.  $45. 

½ Page   $40.  $50. 

Full Page  $60.  $80. 
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Phil Sarich—Owner 

Box 782 Dundurn, SK S0K 1K0 

Ph: (306) 380-3113  *  Fx: (306) 492-2520 

Email: blackstrapheating@sasktel.net 

www.blackstrapheating.com 

HANLEY HOUSING RENTALS            
AVAILABLE! 

Open house June 17, 2017 

One bedroom unfurnished units, 4              ap-
pliances. Heat and water included, yard 

maintenance provided. A Dundurn unit is also 
available.  

For more information, please contact Jayne at: 

1-306-713-4545 

hanleyhousing@gmail.com 

STRIVE CONSTRUCTION 
 

OFFERING THE FOLLOWING SERVICES: 
Construction site Preparation 

Garage Packages 
Sidewalks 

Landscaping 
Skid -steer services 

All Concrete services 
*30+ years of experience* 

For a Free estimate call: 
(306)716-0964 ( Joey) 
(306)380-7111 (Jake) 

 
Email: 

striveconcrete@gmail.com 

HANLEY CENTENNIAL                 

COMMUNITY  

CENTRE  

Book now for your event to make sure you get the 
date you want! 

Bookings will be taken at the Hanley Town Office 
at  

(306) 544-2223 

Or email at townoffice@townofhanley.ca 

Dundurn Housing Authority is 
looking for caretaker/
maintenance  
person. 
Please forward resumes to: 
Box 428 
Hanley, SK  S0G 2E0 

 

Wednesday night supper at 
the Golf Club continues 

5:30-8pm                       
Everyone Welcome! 

 

Hanley Composite School 

 

Teachers back — August 28 

Students back — Sept. 5 
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Hanley Lutheran Church 

 Box 296  

 Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 
 

Pastor Kristin Soveran  - soveran@sasktel.net 
(306) 361-8545 

 

Sunday Worship & Sunday School:  10:00 a.m. 

Communion: 1st Sunday of the month 

 

Hanley Mennonite Church 

 15 kilometers west of Hanley 

 - Pastor Gary Peters 

 (306) 544-2633 

Sunday School for all ages:  10:00 a.m.  

Church Service:  11:00 a.m. 

LOCAL CHURCHES, Tops, Hanley     
Legion, Before & After School Program 

Hanley United Church 

 Box 219  

Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 

Rev. Andrew Appledore 

aappledore@gmail.com 

 (306) 544-2822  (Thursday, Friday) or                   

(306) 956-3228  (Home) 

Sunday Worship : 9:30 a.m. 

Hanley TOPS 

Does your scale say HELP ? 
We have the secret with our  

 supportive weight loss group. 
 

 Wednesday evenings at the  
United Church in Hanley. 

 
 Weigh in at 6:00pm 
 Meeting at 6:30pm 

 
 “If you change nothing, nothing can change.” 

 Call Linda today (306) 544-2264 

Reduce, Relax, Rejuvenate 

At TOPS 

Morning Meeting 

311 Walter Scott Street 

Each Wednesday at 9:30 a.m. 

Contact: Connie @ (306) 544-2756 or                               

Elsie @ (306) 544-2293 

Everyone Welcome! 

Hanley Child Health Clinic 

Child Health Clinic located at the Community Cen-
tre on Lincoln Street 

Held the 2nd Tuesday of the month 
Clinic hours: 10:30-2:15 

 
For appointment call our New Number:                                 

1-855-613-8216 (Toll Free) 
or 1-306-655-4730 

HANLEY BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAM 

Email: hanleybaprogram@gmail.com or call Molly at  
306-715-6162 for more info. 

To hold a full/part-time spot a $50 deposit is required. 
Drop in’s are always welcome! 

 
BLACKSTRAP COVENANT CHURCH 

Dundurn Community Hall 
 

Pastor: Andy Gilkinson 
andygilk@gmail.com 

(306) 544-4203 
 

Sunday Worship & Children’s Church 10:00 a.m. 

TURN IN POACHERS AND 

POLLUTERS – TIP LINE 1-800

-667-7561 OR #5555 ON       
SASKTEL CELLULAR 

mailto:aappledore@gmail.com
mailto:hanleybaprogram@gmail.com
mailto:andygilk@gmail.com
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Hanley Fire Hall 

If you are interested in organizing a function to raise money for the new Fire Hall, please 
don’t hesitate to contact the Town Office for more information.  

  

Thank you to all the volunteers that have helped with our new building and fundraising so 
far!  We still have a long way to go till we see completion so fundraising must continue and if 
you find any grant funding opportunities, please contact the Town Office! 

HANLEY/ROSEDALE FIRE DEPARTMENT 

Donations and the 50/50 Fire Hall lottery are great ways to support the Hanley Rosedale Fire 
Department. Be sure to check at the Hanley Town Office to see if you are paid up to be eligible 
to win! 

Fire Hall lottery winners: 

  

   

 

 

$3.00 sign-up fee 
Pay $2.00 per week to enter the 50/50 

You can pay upfront for as many weeks as you wish. 
If you miss paying a week and your name is drawn, then there is no winner that week and the money will be 

carried over in the pot for the next week. 
Sign up locations: 

Brightwater Insurance 
Trailbreak 

Town Office 
“Help us purchase new equipment for our firefighters!”   

Lorne & Janice Beaumont -  $40 Hedie Harder - $39 

Carol Huyghebaert—$40 Larry Bahnman—39 c/o 

Marlene Simonsen -  $40 c/o  

Tish Martinson - $38 = $78 pd  
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Hanley Housing Authority 

Hanley Housing Program 

The Hanley Housing Authority on behalf of Saskatchewan Housing Corporation, offers the  Social Housing 
Program.  This program is designed to ensure that safe, adequate housing is available to those who could not 
otherwise afford it.  Our tenants benefit from a safe place to call home, a community they can enjoy and peace 
of mind. 

General Requirements for Housing 

Applicants must meet income and asset limit requirements to be eligible for the Housing Program. All appli-
cants are required to complete an application form and provide verification of income and assets, as requested. 

Review Process 

Applications are reviewed for eligibility and approved by the Housing Authority Board of Directors. We utilize 
a point score system that considers adequacy, suitability and affordability when determining the priority of 
need. 

Once approved, units are allocated upon availability on a priority based, point score system. 

Additional Information Senior housing rent is based on income – 30% of gross household income, collected via 
pre-authorized payment. 

Units are smoke free – No smoking in the units by tenants or guests. Housing tenants are responsible for 
obtaining and paying for their own power.  Heat, water/sewer are included in the rent. 

Any questions related to the Hanley Housing Authority should first be directed to the manager. 

All requested income information and previous landlord references must be included or application will not be 
processed. 

Available 

1 bedroom units with 4 appliances (fridge, stove, washer, dryer) 

Contact Manager at 306-713-4545 

Gift card available to qualified referrals. 

 

TOWN TIDBITS   

• Call the Town Office (544-2223) for pre-booking campsites.  There is a non-refundable deposit of 
10% for advance bookings of 3 or more nights.   

• The Town Office would like to remind rate payers when paying taxes or utilities to apply payments 
to the correct account number when doing online banking.  The report we receive specifically indi-
cates taxes or utilities so we apply the payment according to what the report says. 

• Residents are seeing some messy yards and hedges over sidewalks. Some like to keep their 
yards tidy while others have not taken pride in their yards front and back.  Hedges should be kept 
trimmed back from sidewalks so people can use them a hedge is a part of your yard so please 
keep it tidy.  

Controlled burn line: 1 - 866 - 404 - 4911 
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NOTES FROM THE TOWN OFFICE 

At our June Meeting: 

Promotional Town of Hanley bunnyhugs were donated to the Hanley Golf Club for their Ryder Cup Tournament and the 
Hanley Ag Society for the Ag Fair. Any surplus realized from the sale of the bunnyhugs will be transferred to the Hanley 
Fire Hall fund. Bunnyhugs are available for sale at the Town Office. Show off your Town and also help with the construc-
tion of the new Fire Hall! 

The trailer licensing bylaw was amended to reflect any changes to the mill rates. This bylaw is in place for any temporary 
construction trailers. 

The Cemetery Bylaw was amended on recommendation of the Cemetery Committee: “A ground level marker shall be 
placed over sites of cremains burial to clearly indicate site”. This type of marker helps in maintenance of grass cutting over 
plots and clearly mark the site of cremains within the plot. This does not include headstones. 

The two nuisance declarations were reviewed. One was to be deferred to the Saskatoon Public Health Region, the other 
was to inform property owners that improvements had been made but to continue those improvements. 

Utility arrears were added to the tax roll for a property. 

Letters of reminder were sent to property owners that have hedges overhanging the sidewalks to cut them back a distance 
of one foot. 

Kim Bursaw’s resignation of Clerk was accepted and the Human Resources Committee recommended offering the posi-
tion to Charlene McClean. Charlene has since accepted the offer and you will see her working hard at the day-to-day du-
ties of the Town Office. 

A request was approved to contract Thall’s Earthworks for a private water and sewer installation for a new house. We are 
excited still seeing new houses being constructed bringing young couples to the community! 

At our July meeting:A long-time firefighter from Tisdale (and previously other jurisdictions) attended the meeting after 
stopping in Town one day to see the “new” truck that the RM purchased a couple years ago that was retired from the City 
of Saskatoon. He had also toured the old Fire Hall and made a donation to the new Fire Hall building. He gave very enthu-
siastic congratulations to the Town for taking on such a big project as the new Fire Hall. He recognized that the facility 
could also be used regionally for training or emergency measures operations. 

The Council reviewed a request of reimbursement from Agvantage Development Corp. As construction began prior to 
approval of the Engineering Specifications Plan, the request was denied. 

Administrator holidays were approved for July 18 to 24th. The Administrator determined that she couldn’t leave the office 
for July 18th so holidays were taken July 19th to 24th. 
 
The Emergency Plan was officially adopted. This plan was completed and has seen continuous updates and amendments 
as the Emergency Measures Coordinator has researched different aspects. This plan is being recognized as a living docu-
ment so will see ongoing amendments. 
 
The Hanley Golf Club requested that all lots in Block 9 be grouped as one parcel so the Council will request the Saskatch-
ewan Assessment Management Agency to do so for 2018. 

The Cemetery Committee presented a quote for gate repairs that the Council approved for payment. 

 

Pictured is: Greg Sarvis, 
CEO, Riverbend Co-op; 
Les Kroeger, Fire Chief; 
Richard McGregor, Dep-

uty Mayor; Gary Han-
son, Riverbend Co-op 
Board Member. Thanks 
Riverbend Co-op! 
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We would like to thank everyone that came out and supported the fair this year as well as a huge 

thanks to all of our volunteers! We would also like to thank everyone who helped construct the new 

BBQ shelter in memory of Dale Chasmar! 
 

Save the Date for next year – JUNE 15 & 16 2018 

 

Here is a list of the winners from 2017: 

 

Door Prize Adult – Jami Friesen 
Door Prize Kid – Cohen Ringdal 

Sparkle Ball Draws – Kim Dietz & Reyna Loberg 

Kids Draws – Charlotte Mooney & Declan Armstrong 

Kids Bike Parade – Taten Friesen, Kylie Kempton, Karliegh Torguson 

 
Lawnmower Race – Brennan Dear 

Burnout Competition – Jace Thall 

 

TRADE & HOBBY CONTEST WINNERS 

Mixer Winner  Madison Wurtz 

Cake decorating 7 yrs old & under 
1.Lukas Schacher 

2.Madison Carter 

3. Brielle Materi 

Cake decorating 8 yrs old – 12 yrs old 

1. Cadence Gaida 
2. Rebecca Schacher 

3. Katie Mamer 

Buns – All Ages 

1. Jamie Mamer 

Pie – All ages – any kind 

1. Jamie Mamer 
Rhubarb – all ages, biggest, best piece 

1.Bev Bohrson 

2.Madison Carter 

3.Christine Catton 

Jam – All ages 
1. Logan Williams 

2. Bev Bohrson 

3. Jamie Mamer 

Dill Pickles – All ages 

1. Susan Prosofsky 

2. Patti Prosofsky 
3. Bev Bohrson 

Sweet Pickles – All ages 

1. Susan Prosofsky 

2. Jamie Mamer 

3. Cindy Townsend 
Black & White Photography – All ages 

1. Brook Weisbrod 

2. Ryker Kempton 

3. Toni Chasmar 

Color Photography – All ages 

 1. Brook Weisbrod 
 2. Donna Williams 

 3. Ryker Kempton 

Page 12 

Knitting – all ages 

 1. Jean ReevesCrochet – All ages 

 1. Jean Reeves 
Woodworking- Furniture Pieces – All ages 

 1.Kristine Del Socorro 

 2. Dreyden Wilde-Libke 

 3. Megan Cooper 

Woodworking- Smaller Pieces – All Ages 

 Clocks  1.Riley Bohrson 
   2.Ty Reiber 

   3.Chloe Lister Paramor 

 Paddles 1.Riley Bohrson 

   2.Masyn Harder 

   3.Justine Del Socorro 
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Hanley Senior Activities Past & Upcoming 
 
Sorry to report that we did not receive a submission this edition. 
 
REMINDER 
 
History Books 

The club has family Hanley History books for sale if anyone is new to the community would like one 
or if anyone local wants to have a book. 
 

 

 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 

The Hanley Curling Club held their Annual General Meeting on Thursday April 27th.  Some major issues were need-
ing to be addressed regarding the future of the curling club.  There were a few people present to represent organiza-
tions outside of the curling club  (golf club and artificial ice project) but there were no curling club members in at-
tendance aside from the 3 executive members and caretaker. 

The general discussion was focused around the feasibility of opening the curling rink for another season as well as 
the financial situation.  The consensus of the group was that with a bit of effort and fundraising and some budget ad-
justments there would be sufficient funds to operate for another season.  Unfortunately, the biggest issue still remains 
the support from curling club members.  With only 1 member remaining on the executive it has been decided that the 
curling club will be closing its doors for the 2017 season.  If there is a willingness from anyone to come forward be-
fore next season with any ideas or wanting to join the executive, there would be a possibility of the curling club being 
able to remain open.  Any discussion can be forwarded to Christine Catton, Dawn McPhee or Christina Boobyer. 

 

Thank you 

Hanley Curling Club Executive 

In a fire seconds count.  There’s no time to figure out how to escape AFTER a fire starts. That’s why it 
is so important that everyone has working smoke alarms in their home and that they practice a home 
fire escape plan with everyone in their household BEFORE there is a fire.  The National Fire Protection 
Association (NFPA) has officially announced “EVERY SECOND COUNTS - PLAN 2 WAYS OUT!” 
as the theme for Fire Prevention Week 2017 being held October 8-14. 

 

 

 

              


